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February 9, 2017

The Honorable Kevin Bryant

Office of the Lieutenant Governor
State House, 1st Floor

Post Office Box 142

Columbia, South Carolina 29202

The Board of Directors of Dixies Federal Credit Unlon cordially invites Lt. Governor Kevin Bryant to
attend the 2016 Annual Meeting. The meeting will be held on Saturday March 4, 2017 at Darlington
High School. The program will begin at 2pm and the meeting will be called to order at 3pm for the
Imvocation and Welcome.

We would sincerely welcome the Lt. Governor to our event and look forward to your acceptance.
Sincerel

<

Scott Eagerton
President/CED
Dixies Federal Credit Union
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Lily Cogdill

Director of Administration
Office of Leiutenant Governor
P.O. Box 142

Columbia, S.C. 29201

Ph. 803.737.2079
lilycogdill@scstatehouse.gov



